EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday July 13th 1999 at 7.30pm.
Present:

Mrs I Gregory

Mr D Bee (Chairman)

Mrs J Joyce

Mr D Johnson

Mrs V Middleton (Secretary)

Mr T Martin

Mrs S Woolley



Mr M Peck

Apologies:







None.



Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the chairman.

Matters arising 

1.
Parish Clerk.
The vacancy for the position of Parish Clerk will be advertised in the Parish News,  Post Office, and on the Parish Notice Board during September 1999. Written applications are to be sent 

to the Parish Clerk.











Action:   Secretary

2. Millennium Projects.


a.
Heraldic Signs.
This topic is to be included on the next agenda.

b.
Millennium Mugs.
Councillor Joyce showed the meeting 3 sample mugs for consideration but after discussion it was decided that the Parish’s requirement would fall short of the minimum order £300.00p and would therefore make the project too expensive. Councillor Johnson suggested that a Millennium coin could possibly be presented to each child instead. This will be discussed in further detail once information on such coins became available. 

c.
Parish Photograph.
Councillor Peck will contact Nigel McMillan to arrange a date in June 2000 for the Parish Photograph. A Parish Party will follow this.










Action:   Councillor Peck

3.
Edenham School Governors. 

It was proposed that Councillor Johnson should represent

the Parish Council on the Edenham School Governing Body as a co-opted member.




Action:   Councillor Johnson

4.
Village Hall – Wheelchair Access.
Councillor Johnson volunteered to arrange a meeting with a carpenter and Mr Wilson, Village Hall Committee Chairman, to discuss the construction a temporary access ramp to the Village Hall.











Action:   Councillor Johnson

5.
Village Playing Field.

The matter of a donation towards the Village Playing Field is to be made at the next meeting. However, Councillor Johnson proposed that the Playing Field Committee be requested to provide the Parish Council with a copy of their business plan of the project for Council records if such a donation is made. 











Action:   Secretary

6.
Financial Matters.


a.
The Parish Accounts Auditor’s Report was presented to the meeting and found to be satisfactory. 

b.
A cheque for the sum of £150.00p was signed and is to be sent to the Village Hall Committee as a contribution towards the cost of ground maintenance. A request is to be made to the Committee to provide details of how this money is to be spent.











Action:   Secretary
7.
Highway Matters.

a. The Chairman reported that the repairs to the bridge on Dolan Road had finally been completed.

b.
The Parish Clerk was requested to write to the Area Surveyor regarding the deep pot-holes in the road surface of Scottlethorpe Road, Edenham and the poor visibility afforded to drivers at the junction of the road with the main A151. It was suggested at the meeting that the iron fencing forming the boundary at the southern side of the junction projects too far, causing an obstruction to drivers.   











Action:   Secretary

8.
Correspondence.
Plan submitted for the erection of a poultry building at Scoth Farm Edenham were discussed. It was agreed that the Parish Council should object to the plans due the building’s close proximity to residential property. 











Action:   Secretary

9.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will be held in Edenham Village Hall on Tuesday 14th Sept 1999 at 7.30pm. 

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.45pm. 
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